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As Director of ThinkClimate Consulting I have delivered and contributed to a number of major 

environmental initiatives in South Australia for government, private and not-for profit clients.  

My appreciation of the climate crisis forced an evidence-based rethink of my long-held opposition 

to nuclear power. In early 2011 I delivered a presentation Nuclear Power: From Opponent to 

Proponent to a strong response. I have since become a prominent analyst and commentator on 

matters of nuclear technology. 

Through a process of research spanning several years, I have developed a high level of generalist knowledge of matters 

pertaining to nuclear technology including economics of nuclear power, nuclear fuel cycle developments, advanced reactor 

and recycling technologies, proliferation, and radiation. Much of this iterative research has been published in in popular 

print and on-line media including major newspapers. I have developed this knowledge in a framework of environmental 

sustainability and climate change mitigation which remains a central focus. I have developed an extensive national and 

international network of experts in various facets of nuclear technology. 

I am now undertaking doctoral studies with the University of Adelaide examining pathways for the introduction of nuclear 

power, and in particular advanced nuclear energy systems, into Australia’s electricity market. I have delivered units 

covering climate science, climate adaptation, energy assessment and global sustainability challenges through several 

units of the Master of Sustainability at the University of Adelaide. 

Prior to moving to a climate change specialisation, I worked in stakeholder consultation and risk communication. This role 

engendered a practical understanding of how the varying perceptions of different hazards inform critical, risk-based 

decision making as much or more than quantifiable data. This skill set has been a valuable addition for effective 

engagement in relation to nuclear technology. 

Qualifications 
Masters of Corporate Environmental Sustainability Management, Monash University, 2007 

Bachelor of Applied Science, Occuptional Therapy, University of South Australia, 2001 

Current Positions: 
Director – ThinkClimate Consulting 

I am an independent consultant, analyst and service provider on matters of climate change, sustainability and energy. 

Commentator– Decarbonise SA 

Through the blog Decarbonise SA I have documented my iterative research relating to the potential for the inclusion of 

nuclear technology as a means to reduce greenhouse gas emissions. 

Ben Heard 
 

mailto:ben.heard@thinkclimateconsulting.%20com.au


 

PhD Candidate –University of Adelaide 

I am writing a thesis exploring the potential for nuclear technology to aid in the decarbonisation of Australia’s energy 

systems, particularly through the use of advanced nuclear technologies. I work under the supervision of Professor Corey 

Bradshaw, Professor Barry Brook and Professor Tom Wigley. 

Public Interest Panel- Department of Industry and Science 

I am a member of the Public Interest Panel assisting the Federal Department of Industry and Science with the siting of a 

national low level radioactive waste repository and interim store for intermediate level waste. The panel meets monthly and 

is assisting in the development of assessment criteria and metrics and site selection. 

Advisory Panel Member- Energy for Humanity 

I am a member of the advisory panel for Energy for Humanity, a UK-based not-for-profit promoting a future of plentiful 

clean energy through the deployment of advanced nuclear technologies in partnership with renewable technologies.  

Publications 
Heard, B, Bradshaw, C & Brook, B 2015, 'Beyond wind: furthering development of clean energy in South Australia', 

Transactions of the Royal Society of South Australia, vol. 139, no. 1. 

Heard, B. & Brook, B. (2014), ‘Nuclear waste is safe to store in our suburbs, not just the bush’, A Year in the Life of 

Australia, The Conversation  

Heard, B. & Brook, B. (2011), ‘21st Century Nuclear’ , SA Mines and Energy Journal, October 2011- October 2012 (a series 

of six articles) 

Heard, B & Brown, J 2012, Zero Carbon Options: Seeking an economic mix for an environmental outcome, ThinkClimate 

Consulting, Adelaide, South Australia. 

Bailey, H., Heard, B. and Morison, J. (2011), Developing the Carbon Neutral Investment Model for Local Government, 

Refereed Proceedings of the 35th Annual Conference of Australian and New Zealand Regional Science 

Association International 

Publications for popular media have appeared in The Australia, Sydney Morning Herald, The Breakthrough Journal, The 

Conversation, On-line Opinion, ABC Environment Blog, Brave New Climate, OETEC (Argentina), New Matilda, Business 

Environment Network 

Awards 
Best Oral Presentation, Worlds Without Nuclear: A systematic review of 100 per cent renewable literature, International 

Youth Nuclear Congress, Burgos, Spain, June 2014 

Divisional scholarship for doctoral studies, University of Adelaide (2014) 

Presentations, conferences and workshops (selection) 
International Nuclear Symposium, Tokyo, Japan and site visit, Fukushima Daiichi nuclear power station, Fukushima 
Province, Japan, May 2015 

Nuclear Innovation Workshop, Albuquerque USA, March 3-5 2015, hosted by Idaho National Laboratories, funded by the 
United States Department of Energy. The innovation workshops were coordinated and networked across six locations in 
the USA. I was one of two international invitees to the workshops. 

What are Australia’s nuclear responsibilities? Brisbane Global Café, November 2014, a G20 fringe event hosted by 
Brisbane Global Marketing 

Uranium: Friend or Foe?, Audience participant for Awaken special, NITV, Sydney, August 2014 



 

Back to the Future? The revival of nuclear transport, South Australian Freight Council State Conference, October 2014 

High energy, low pollution: Why we must bring forward the Actinide Age, The AUSIMM International Uranium Conference 
June 2014, Perth  

Leadership in climate change: Only the hard road holds reward, Governors Leadership Foundation, April 2014 

How can community support for the nuclear option be achieved? ‘Nuclear Power of Australia?’ conference hosted by 
ATSE, Sydney, July 2013 

Decarbonising Australia’s electricity supply: The role for small modular reactors, Presenter and panellist for the 2012 
Australian Frontiers in Science Conference, ‘Science for a Green Economy’, Sydney (December 2012) 

Breakthrough Dialogue 2012, Sausalito, California, June 2012. 

Televised debate victory arguing the case for nuclear power, through Intelligence Squared and televised by ABC Big 
Ideas, June 2012 

Delivery and publication of Developing the Carbon Neutral Investment Model for Local Government, 2011 ANZRAI 
conference, Canberra, December 2011 

Dealing With Denialism: Climate change, presentation for a special event hosted by RiAus, Adelaide, June 2011 

 

ThinkClimate Consulting, sample of project delivery 
Green Freight for the South Australian Freight Council 

ThinkClimate Consulting was engaged to lead the development of the first sustainability policy and directions document for 
the South Australian Freight Industry. Applying a methodology of evidence and rigour, we analysed the size, 
characteristics and role of the freight industry in South Australia across all major modes, and identifying the type and 
extent of the sustainability impacts, now and in the future. Drawing on local, national and international trends and research, 
we highlighted possible directions and recommendations for the South Australian Freight Industry to address the most 
significant sustainability challenges while meeting a demand for freight services that is expected to nearly triple by 2050. 

NGER Reporting for Heathgate Resources 

Heathgate Resources engaged ThinkClimate Consulting to provide assistance in National Greenhouse and Energy 
Reporting requirements from 2009/2010 to 2013-2014. ThinkClimate reviewed the new supplementary reporting guidelines 
for NGER for potential relevance to Heathgate. ThinkClimate then: 

 Reviewed fuel and energy data for Heathgate operations and pursued the required data 

 Assembled all data in a user-friendly spreadsheet 

 Prepared an internal summary report 

 Entered the data to OSCAR and produced a standard NGERS Final Report for Heathgate Resources comfortably 
ahead of the 31st October deadline 

ThinkClimate’s assistance ensured reporting deadlines were achieved in a timely fashion, with additional value provided 
through an improved reporting system. ThinkClimate has continued a positive relationship with Heathgate, providing 
assistance in NGER reporting for the following two reporting periods with ongoing streamlining of processes. We have 
taken a high level of responsibility to ensure clear and regular communication with the Government regarding areas of 
uncertainty or new developments and changes in some of Heathgate’s novel processes. 

Advancing energy efficiency at Adelaide City Council 

Adelaide City Council worked with ThinkClimate Consulting to devise an evidence-based approach to set and then meet 
an energy reduction target. ThinkClimate gathered information from a range of energy audits across Council facilities and 
integrated it to create a menu of project options. From this menu, scenarios for potential energy savings were generated 
showing where the savings would be achieved, for what price and what return. The process assisted Adelaide in setting a 
15% energy reduction target to be achieved over three years, on the basis of the clear advice ThinkClimate was able to 
provide.  This work progressed to more detailed financial modelling of the recommended actions. This provided Council 
with an excellent foundation for decision making, with significant capital projects assessed across a range of relevant 
metric including net present value, internal rate of return, payback period, cost of mitigation and cost of energy saved. 



 

Climate change strategy for the Botanic Gardens of Adelaide 

In a recent Strategic Plan, Botanic Gardens of Adelaide outlined an objective to be “at least carbon neutral by 2020”. 
ThinkClimate consulting was engaged by Botanic Gardens to commence the process of meeting this objective with the 
development of a tailored tool for measuring and reporting greenhouse gases, and an assessment of options to reduce 
greenhouse gas emission and move towards carbon neutrality. As well as building capability in greenhouse gas reporting, 
the recommendations delivered by ThinkClimate outlined the potential to cut greenhouse gas emissions by one third with a 
positive financial return. The report also identified numerous opportunities to improve educational and visitation 
experiences with Botanic Gardens as part of an integrated climate change strategy. Botanic Gardens of Adelaide is now 
planning the implementation of these recommendations to meet the objectives of the strategic plan, and show leadership 
in climate change management among their peers. The report by ThinkClimate has been directly referenced in the new 
strategic plan, and has remained a valued resource for important decision making and changes in recent years. 

Carbon neutral strategy for the City of Onkaparinga 

ThinkClimate Consulting teamed with EconSearch to deliver a comprehensive and robust strategy for turning a 
commitment to carbon neutrality into reality for the City of Onkaparinga. The project team undertook modelling of 
greenhouse gas emissions under a business as usual scenario out to 2040, then assessed a range of options to reduce 
emissions across the operations of Council before proceeding to offsetting. This process included the development of a 
tailored model that captured the stream of operating costs and benefits for all actions to enable clear and transparent 
assessment of high value actions. This process has identified the potential for significant electricity, fuel and water savings, 
improvements to facilities and leadership demonstration by Council. The project has also included an in-depth 
consideration of the policy and regulatory environment for carbon management, expectations surrounding the term “carbon 
neutral” and the appropriate purchase of carbon offsets in the voluntary market. These findings have significant 
implications for policy development within Council.  

Energy efficiency strategy for the City of Adelaide 

Adelaide City Council worked with ThinkClimate Consulting to devise an evidence-based approach to set and then meet 
an energy reduction target. ThinkClimate gathered information from a range of energy audits across Council facilities and 
integrated it to create a menu of project options. From this menu, scenarios for potential energy savings were generated 
showing where the savings would be achieved, for what price and what return. The process assisted Adelaide in setting a 
15% energy reduction target over three years, and had now progressed to more detailed financial modelling applying a net 
present value approach. 

Greenhouse gas target setting workshop for the City of Campbelltown 

ThinkClimate was engaged by the City of Campbelltown to provide guidance in setting an appropriate greenhouse gas 
emission reduction target for Council operations. ThinkClimate responded by applying Council's own emissions inventory 
data to develop a target setting tool. This tool enabled the input of clear assumptions regarding different potential emission 
reduction projects in different operational areas. The cumulative emissions reductions then flowed to demonstrate the 
operation-wide impact, thereby providing guidance for actions needed to meet stretch targets. The tool was operated in a 
live presentation with Elected Members. This allowed an informed approach to target setting that ensured targets would be 
based clearly in evidence and with known future actions to support their attainment. 

Greenhouse calculator for Waste Management Association of Australia 

The Waste Management Association engaged ThinkClimate Consulting to develop a greenhouse gas calculator tool to aid 
in assessment and decision-making for waste management providers. We identified, with evidence, the most significant 
variables influencing the greenhouse gas emissions of waste trucks. This required a detailed assessment of trucking route 
data across a dozen waste routes, as well as research into different potential variables that may influence greenhouse gas 
emissions. The finished product is a simple but robust two-variable calculator that provides comparisons of the greenhouse 
performance of different vehicle options.  

Carbon offsetting investigation for Adelaide Airport Ltd 

Adelaide Airport Ltd needed investigation of the concept of carbon offsetting the travel for users of the new Adelaide 
Airport car park. ThinkClimate delivered a comprehensive report that encompassed a review of current offsetting practices 
in airports and car parks globally, a high level assessment of potential interactions with competition regulations, a review of 
offsetting options including price, quality and availability, and a critique of the measurement methodology being applied to 
determine the emission levels. The resulting report provided clear and comprehensive recommendations to AAL based on 
well-referenced research. 


